Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 585 July 2018

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 8th June 2018. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Marcus Oxendale, Elaine Nelson, Dave Smith, Martin Dodd and Sally Downing.

Planning Applications for consideration:-

18/00407/HOUSE Laburnum Cottage, West End, Sheriff Hutton

Alteration and refurbishment of detached outbuilding to form an artist studio for personal use of applicant to include raising of roof height.

Decision – No Objection

18/00422/FUL Buildings at Mill Hill Farm, Cornborough Road, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of detached three bay garage and detached stable block comprising 3no.stables, tack room/store and under cover storage area.

Decision – No Objection.

18/00281/FUL Westfield Farm, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of a two storey side extension to dwelling to replace existing single storey extension, erection of a single storey link extension to the adjoining barns, repositioning of existing external staircase from the south to the north elevation of the first floor flat to allow formation of a garage and widening and increasing in height of existing single storey barn to increase domestic ancillary storage space.

Decision – No Objection.

18/00520/HOUSE Yew Tree House, The Green, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of a two storey rear extension.

Decision – It was noted that subject to approval the Parish Council would wish to see a condition stating that any damage caused to the access track around The Green during the construction works should be made good and no parking is to take place on the Green.

18/00466/FUL Workshop at The Bungalow, Cornborough Lane, Sheriff Hutton Change of use of agricultural building to form joinery workshop (use class B1 (c) (retrospective). Decision – No Objection.

Ryedale District Council - Decisions and Appeals:-

18/00088/HOUSE 2 Woodend Cottages, Ashbank Lane, High Stittenham, Malton

Erection of a two storey side and rear extension following demolition of existing attached garage together with erection of a detached double garage with workshop.

APPROVED.

18/00270/FUL 16-20 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of internal divisions to create 3no. industrial units and 1no. office unit together with installation of 4no. windows to west elevation.

APPROVED.

Polite Reminder

The Parish Council would again like to politely remind everyone that it is the resident's responsibility to cut back all overhanging hedges and trees around your property. This is important to ensure that clear access to all footpaths is maintained

Bonfires - Polite Notice

When lighting bonfires please be mindful of other residents whilst also taking into consideration the wind direction. Your co-operation in this would be much appreciated by all.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 20th July 2018 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. Please note, this is 1 week later than the usual 2nd Friday of the month.

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York, YO32 4AG.

50 years of Sheriff Hutton Playgroup!

As another school year draws to a close we are sad to say good bye to 5 of our children who are heading off to school in September, but very proud that we will continue to stay open for another year. Our committee works hard to fundraise the extra income we need to keep our Preschool Playgroup and the weekly Babies and Toddlers sessions running. We are hugely grateful to the support we receive from the village. This year it is even more meaningful as September 2018 is the 50th Anniversary of the village Playgroup! We would like to celebrate this by holding a Coffee Morning on <u>Saturday 22nd September</u>. This will be at the Playgroup building on the School site and we would like to invite any attendees or ex staff members of Playgroup over the last 50 years to come along and share their memories. We will have all the old photo albums out for you to look through while you enjoy a refreshment. If you have any photos we could add to our display we would love to see them, please get in touch <u>mollywalford@hotmail.com</u> or <u>01347 878127</u>.

Sheriff Hutton Primary School

We have had another great year at Sheriff Hutton Primary School. We would like to wish all our Year 6 children the very best of luck for the future as they move onto the next stage of their education either at Malton, Easingwold, Ryedale or Joseph Rowntree School.

With so many challenges facing schools I am constantly overwhelmed at the amazing support from our local community; from coming to listen to the children read to attending one of our events. Thank you to everyone for this wonderful commitment to our school.

The PTFA has raised a fantastic amount of money this year and this has helped to rejuvenate our pond area, which is now looking great with new paving and planting.

I am sure the children will enjoy the remaining weeks of the school year with our annual sports day and the end of year BBQ.

The children return to school on Tuesday 4th September.

Village Hall

<u>Signs</u>. You will probably have spotted the recent changes to the signs at the Village Hall and you might be curious. Our "Village Hall" signs have done excellent service and are now nearing the end of their life. We were gathering quotes for the purchase of new signs when Daniel Gath approached us requesting space for his company to erect signs on our land. We agreed to him renting space for twelve months. Then they are kindly donating those signs to us and they will be 'reskinned' with new Village Hall signs.

<u>Grant</u>. We are very grateful to the Ryedale District Council Community Fund for a grant of £3,000, towards the cost of refurbishing the entrance lobby toilets in the Hall.

It's nearly time for Sheriff Hutton PTFA's Scarecrow Trail 1st July 2018.

Don't forget to come along and support your local school fundraiser! The trail around the village starts from the school playground where maps and light refreshments will be on sale from 10.30am. From 12 noon the school will also be a hive of activity with stalls, games, face painting, hotdogs and lots of family fun activities. The trail winners and awards for the scarecrows will be announced at 3pm.

Whilst you're doing the trail, come and visit the school's wonderful new nature pond! All made possible thanks to everyone who supported our Christmas fair.

For more details and scarecrow entry forms, call Gill on 01347 878517.

Sheriff Hutton Open Studios

Last year we took part in Open Studios where we invited the public to look around our art studios and view our work. Unfortunately, this year North Yorkshire Open Studios are unable to run at the same capacity.

The feedback we received last year was both flattering and humbling as the two weekends we opened our doors we were able to meet and chat about our work to people both local and further afield. Building on that success we have decided to follow a similar format but open our studios independently of an outside collective. We will be opening our homes and our studios on Friday 10th August (preview evening from 6-9pm), Saturday 11th August and Sunday 12th August 10.30-5pm, then Saturday 18th and 19th August 10.30 until 5pm.

You are all invited to come and meet and chat again this year as so much has moved on for both of us with London Exhibitions to Scampston Hall, from the exhibition centre in Danby to artist in residence at the Yorkshire Arboretum. We have so much to share and hopefully it will be the lovely social event last year turned out to be. It would be wonderful to see some of you again. We are very excited about this event and hope to make it a special occasion for the community and village once again.

We would also appreciate it if you could spread the word to friends and family as we no longer have the backing of North Yorkshire Open Studios publicity team!

Justine Warner (Laburnum Cottage) and Patrick Smith (Nesslyn) both on West End, Sheriff Hutton

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

It was an early start for our visit to Great Wood at Flaxton for the dawn chorus. However, it was a lovely morning and the birds were in full voice. This was a great opportunity to explore the wood and discover its bird life. All the usual suspects were there including blackbirds, robins, chiff chaffs and wrens and somehow, no one seems to have told the wren it is one of the smallest birds around as it is certainly one of the loudest!

Our next trip breaks with our normal routine in that it is a mid-week visit to Helmsley Walled Garden on Wednesday July 4th. This will be an all day visit and anyone who would like to come should meet at The Highwayman Pub car park at 10am. Entrance to the Garden is £7.50 and there are five acres of garden including wild meadow areas and plenty of bird life. There will be a short, guided tour when we arrive and then plenty of time to explore at our leisure. A wide variety of refreshments are available from The Vine House Cafe on site and there is also a Plant Centre should anyone be inspired to plant something new in their garden.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

Neighbourhood Watch

In view of the increasing incidence of Computer, Telephone and Doorstep Fraud, North Yorkshire Police are launching a campaign to provide advice on "Preventing Fraud", by a series of talks around the area, the dates of which are to be announced shortly. It is hoped to arrange one in our Village Hall in August, as this is a very important issue, and as a similar talk put on by Thornton-le- Clay Parish Council recently, was poorly attended by the village.

As the weather has improved, the Community Speedwatch team have been able to carry out three one hour surveys, from two locations on Finkle Street, up to the time of going to press. A total of 374 vehicles passed through in the direction of survey, with NO vehicles exceeding the allowed tolerance. It was obvious that vehicles were slowing down having seen our mandatory warning signs, which puts into question the long-term effectiveness of the scheme. We will be carrying out further sessions, and extending the range of operation.

Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator (01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com)

Gardening Club

The club had a most successful and enjoyable plant sale and made £400 for club funds. Thank you to everyone who came and especially to those who bought our plants.

The next event is a visit to a garden at Felixkirk, Mount St John's. The times when one can see it are very limited so we are extremely lucky to have been able to arrange a visit. For those who need transport please be in the village hall car park by 9.30am on Thursday July 19th. For those members who will get themselves to Felixkirk please will you be at the Carpenter's Arms car park by 10.40am

Gardening Tips for July

- Dead-heading roses back to just above a leaf will, with most roses, encourage a second crop of flowers later in the summer/autumn.
- Give tomato plants under glass or polythene a liquid feed, at least once a week, with a potash-based fertiliser. Start this as soon as the first fruits begin to set. Pinch out the leading shoot of the plants once four or five trusses have formed and, except on some bush plants/varieties, remove side shoots on the main stem when they are approximately 5cm long.
- Cut back hardy geraniums by about two thirds following flowering. This will encourage compact and attractive new growth and hopefully a second flush of flowers.
- In mid to late July carry out summer pruning on cordon and espalier forms of apple and pear trees.
- Sow seeds of leeks and spring cabbage in the open and make further sowings of lettuce, radish
 and other saladings. Cover all brassicas with fine mesh netting to keep out birds and cabbage
 whites.

Sheriff Hutton Art Group

It's been very quiet within our Art Group since our successful Annual Easter Exhibition. I am sure that the remarkable weather we enjoyed in May created so many opportunities for other activities that painting was bypassed.

However, Saturday 16th June proved the exception and an informal painting session was held in the Village Hall. Twelve of us enjoyed a sociable morning within a self-help setting, busily sharing our current work. Such a range of painting within this small group saw the use of watercolour; acrylic; soft pastels; fine pen work and oils. We were particularly fortunate that Anne Russell was able to join us as she was able to give us advice and tips on the use of oils, a medium with which few of us are comfortable! We hope to have a dedicated workshop in the Autumn, when we can further explore the use of oils.

We plan to hold two more informal painting sessions this summer on the Saturday mornings of 14th July and 18th August.

Best wishes and happy painting, Val Emery (Art Group Secretary)

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group.

What an interesting meeting we had on the 13th June. Kath and Clive Richardson gave us a talk about the 1st World War. We were told about the story of Jelly Babies or Peace Babies as they were called and the secret symbol hidden on each jelly baby. We had two visitors one was from Canada and we had one new member join our group.

Our next meeting is on the 11th July and is a talk about Gardening for Wildlife by Barry Bishop. Barry is a member of the RSPB and writes blogs of the wildlife that has been spotted on the various sites owned by the RSPB.

"Gardening for Wildlife"

Barry Bishop 11th July 2018 7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

All welcome.

Barbara Grinham (01347878476)

Time - time out

Writing this letter gave me one of those moments of disbelief when you suddenly can't quite get your head round that this is the July magazine – where is this year going! Of course, we all know where this year has gone, indeed going ... tempus fugit and all that.

Time, we all know what a precious commodity it is, but also how easy it is to let time slip by. My wish, my prayer for all of us this summer is that we remember something so very important in relation to our wellbeing, which is to remember to be kind to ourselves. It is not selfish to stop and simply 'be' instead of 'doing' amidst all the frenetic activity that is modern life.

The poet Samuel Menashe penned this:

Tempus fugit

Fellow fugitive
Forgive yourself
And me thereby
Thus we can live
Whatever's left
Of time for us,
Each day a gift
We take on trust.

We see the bigger picture when viewed through a spiritual lens; we are to honour God in all things. We don't honour God when we don't honour ourselves. Each day is indeed a gift from God and we ought to use this gift accordingly.

My advice is simply this, take time out; I don't just mean because its summer, I mean have a minute or two or even an hour or two that is some 'you' time. Think of it as an interval during which you break from the routine, the mundane or from whatever it is that is occupying your time and enjoy the moment. Forgive yourself by not getting hung up or stressed out because you dared to stop and take some time out. If you can build this into to your schedule it will become habitual, and you will reap the benefit that comes from allowing yourself a precious bit of time and space.

Be blessed. Rev Steve

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friends – 200 Club

June's prize winners were £150 - 41, £100 - 220, £50 - 36, 63, 64 and 168; £25 winners were 15, 71, 138, 162 and 208.

Super-Mobile Library

The Super-Mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00 noon on **Fridays July 6th and 20th**.

Message from the Jumblies -

The final total for the May Jumble sale for Alzheimer's Research was £2,089, bringing our total this year to £10,065. As our June Jumble Sale was after the closing date for articles for the News the amount raised will be given in the August News report.

Our next event will be our Annual Summer Coffee Morning on **Saturday 7th July at Midway Main Street** from 10am to 12 noon, admission £2 per person. We will be serving delicious homemade refreshments and there will be a fantastic tombola, raffle and cake stall. Bonnie Lawson will also have her stall selling beautiful second hand jewellery at bargain prices – something for everyone. Please come along and join us. We are looking forward to seeing all our usual supporters and new ones too. Hopefully the sun will shine on us so we can have tables in the garden. Come along and help us to raise a good amount for The Yorkshire Air Ambulance who provide such a vital service

We will then be taking our summer break and will start the Jumble Sales again on 8th September.

Many thanks for your continuing support

Penny Bean

Sheriff Hutton Jumblies – Turning Cast Offs into Cash

Sheriff Hutton History Group

22nd May - We were very pleased to welcome back Alison Weir to the History group, this was her second visit with her entourage of around 35 members mainly from USA, New Zealand, Canada and Australia to take refreshments with us and to visit the Castle and Church. For readers interest, Alison is a prolific writer of historical novels which on her first visit helped with her research for the book *Richard III and the Princes in the Tower*. We had a brilliant morning with such interesting people, exchanging information about our group, many of them belonging to history groups in their own countries. Needless to say, the Archive store was a focus of attention.

A BIG thank you to Jill Johnson who had organised the visit, also to Jill Hodges and Roy Thompson who met the visitors with a tour of the Church and Linzi with her Pilates ladies for leaving the car park clear for the coach to park. The refreshments and displays set up by the History group members were excellent ... thank you to all.

25th May - Dr Kate Giles gave us a fascinating illustrated presentation on Shakespeare's Guildhall and the work the Archeologists from University of York were researching in Stratford upon Avon. Kate took us firstly on tour of the medieval Guildhalls around the country, all in a wonderful state of preservation, then onto the Guild of the Holy Cross in Stratford which was established in the 13th century where it became the heart of Stratford's commercial, civic, social and religious life. The Guild provided 'social services' in medieval Stratford supporting families when ill and giving alms to the poor. The Guild Hall included the schoolroom where William Shakespeare was educated. We viewed photographs of a rare 15th century medieval wall painting of John the Baptist uncovered by conservationists; absolutely fascinating. Thank you Kate for a very enjoyable and informative evening; Stratford is definitely worth a visit in the future.

Diary dates:

September 25th – a humorous talk titled a **Tour of York** presented by Alan Rowley further details in the September Village News.

July 15th - A Roman Mystery - Medieval Centre - an illustrated talk on the Roman Villa in Hovingham by Professor Dominic Powland. This will take place in the Hunting Hall in Hovingham Hall starting at 5.30pm with wine and canapes. Tickets £15. Contact 01653 628386 / 628922. All proceeds the Hovingham church repair fund.

THE SHERIFF HUTTON METHODIST CHURCH

July begins the holiday period, schools are winding down, sports days, trips and then family holidays. A time to relax, hopefully no stress or pressure, just time to enjoy what a beautiful area and country we are privileged to live in. Creation is God's gift to mankind and it is our responsibility to care for it. So, have a lovely holiday month and may you find that peace and reinvigoration for what may be ahead.

Services in July

1 st	10.30am	M.H.A. Sunday. Revd Ann Vaughan	
8 th	10.30am	Revd Rory Dagleish	
15 th	10.30am	Own Arrangement Service	
22 nd	10.30am	Revd Elizabeth Cushion	
29 th	10.30am	United Service. Revd Ann Vaughan.	Communion

Additional Activity

Wednesdays 10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee in Miss Ward room

Mid Week Communion

Wednesday 9.30 a.m. On 18th July in the Methodist Church.

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN JULY

Sheriff Hutton	1 st	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	8 th	10am	Morning Worship		
	15 th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	22 nd	11am	Confirmation at Sutton		
	29 th	10.30am	Ecumenical at Methodist Church		
Farlington	8th	11.15am	Morning Worship		
	22 nd	11am	Shortened Matins		
	29 th	11.15am	Holy Communion BCP		
Marton	1 st			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
	15 th			6pm	Celtic Meditative Worship

EVENTS

9 th Monday	7.30pm: Village Charity Meeting in Village Hall.
24 th Tuesday	7.30pm PCC Meeting in Church

NOTICES

There will be a meeting of the Trustees of the Village Charity on Monday 9th July at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. Applications for assistance must be with the secretary [John Oakley - Old School House, Tel: 878754] as soon as possible but by Friday 6th July at the latest..

St Leonard's ~ Looking Ahead to August

Farlington's Scrumptious Tarts tea room will be back in action every Saturday and Sunday morning in August and on the Bank Holiday Monday. More details next month.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club.

League Reports. The teams have passed the half way point on their fixture lists and the good weather has ensured they are up to date with their matches. The Mixed team continues to be in good form and are 2nd in the division having only lost to League leaders Malton by one game. The Hovingham Ladies team have had two good wins and will be hoping for more as the season draws to a close. The York Ladies have also had close results and going into the return fixtures they will be hoping to build on their recent success. The Men's team are finding the standard high in their division and will be hoping to find some wins in the return fixtures.

Social Tennis. The club nights are not attracting many players due to match commitments, this month the dates are July 3rd and July 17th from 6.30pm.

The Ladies Wednesday morning sessions continue to be well supported.

Junior Coaching with Rob is running on July 19th and 26th from 5.15 to 6.15pm.

Junior Club Night. The last club night will be on July 6th and the Junior Competition will be on July 13th from 6.30pm.

Summer Holiday Coaching. Damian is running holiday sessions for children during the summer holidays. Please contact him direct for more details on damiangalloway@btinternet.com

The Wimbledon Championships start on July 2nd, a treat for all tennis fans especially the four lucky couples who will be travelling down on club tickets to enjoy the Wimbledon experience. British Tennis Members are eligible to enter the draw for club tickets, go to the LTA website for details.

If Wimbledon inspires you to take up a racket and start playing tennis please get in touch. Our excellent all weather courts are open all year round.

Josephinejohnson6@gmail.com or telephone 01347878626

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

We are now settling in to the 2018 bowling season with some good results. There is still an opportunity for those who might be interested in becoming new members and enjoying fresh air, convivial company and learning new skills.

Come along on Monday afternoons a little before 2pm to see how you might get on. Or ring Roy Thompson, Chairman on 01347 878644 or email thompsonroy5@gmail.com

Village Ramble

For the July ramble – which is on **Thursday July 26th** – we are going to make another attempt to do the walk which was snowed-off last November. Assuming the snow holds off, we will start on the outskirts of Thornton le Dale to enjoy a circular walk just on the edge of the National Park. Then back into Thornton le Dale for lunch. We meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am and will be back in the village before 3.00pm. You don't have to have your own transport; lifts can be provided.

Sheriff Hutton Village Market

The first Sheriff Hutton Village Market meeting was held on Monday 4th June and, in true community spirit style, there was great support. With people volunteering to take on a variety of roles, the collective group are now working hard to pull together the finer details.

Local website designer, Bass Stewart (Sitecre8r Ltd) has very kindly offered to design and host the market's website which we hope to get up and running during the next few months.

Meanwhile we will keep you posted with progress. However it is never too late to get involved so, if you would like to volunteer your services, please do get in touch with Louise Chandler 01347 878619 or Sally Fairweather 07719 624033 or 01347 878572 (evenings only).

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

Following a couple of losses the 1st XI have got back to winning ways and are comfortably placed in mid-table. After an impressive win against Bolton Percy, the 2nd XI have struggled for form due inconsistent player availability and are currently bottom of their league but with two games in hand. In the Pilmoor evening league a good run of form has seen the club move into 2nd place and one point off the top spot.

The results up to the 16th June and individual performances are listed below:

19th May

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost by 7 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 164 all out (Matty Prosser 39, Geoff Schofield 28, Andy Frank 34); Woodhouse Grange 166-3

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI won by 8 wkts. Bolton Percy 208-6 (Wayne Fawcett 3-46); Sheriff Hutton 209-2 (Peter Bartlett 110 no, Adnan Fazal 38, Wayne Fawcett 36 no)

23rd May (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton won by 11 runs. Sheriff Hutton 109-8 (Dave Hull 22, Matt Maltby 24, Joe Schofield 23); Raskelf 98-5

26th May

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost by 9 runs. New Earswick 153 all out (lan Bews 5-37, Matt Maltby 4-27); Sheriff Hutton 144 all out (Matt Maltby 65)

28th May

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 9 wkts. Osbaldwick 2nd XI 97 all out (Dave Hull 3-19); Sheriff Hutton 98-1 (Matt Maltby 62 no, Andy Frank 29 no)

30th May (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton lost by 25 runs. Thirsk 114-8 (Tom Bews 4-21, Ian Bews 2-18); 89-6 (Matt Maltby 27)

2nd June

1st and 2nd XI matches abandoned due to rain

6th June (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton won by 9 wkts. R&H 104-7 (Joe Schofield 3-19, Ian Bews 4-23); Sheriff Hutton 105-1 (Rich Reynolds 45, Matt Maltby 38 not out)

9th June

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 127 runs. Sheriff Hutton 205-8 (Ian Bews 52, Rik Ainley 51, Geoff Schofield 41 no); Osbaldwick 2nd XI 77 all out (Ian Bews 3-17, Dave Hull 4-9)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 8 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 81 all out. Heslington 81-2

16th June

Match Drawn - Rain. Huby 1st XI 234-7 (Dave Hull 3-51); Sheriff Hutton 1st XI 35-1

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 1 wkt. Sheriff Hutton 156 all out (Sachin Thakur 32, Alex Cleghorn 30); Huby 157-9 (Andy Tessier 3-32)

All League games commence at 1pm, all Pilmoor games start at 6.30pm. If you are able, please do come to watch and support your village team.

Advanced Notice: on Saturday 20th October Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club and Sheriff Hutton Bowls Club will be holding a joint fundraising jumble sale. This is our opportunity to raise funds to continue developing the clubs both on and off the field of play by maintaining the grounds, facilities and equipment. This enables both clubs to provide excellent sporting amenities at the heart of Sheriff Hutton village. Both clubs always welcome new players.

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday, July 5**th during the Toddler session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop in to Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 - 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton

www.yorkwines.co.uk Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park Quality freshly prepared food All events catered for Weddings & Parties delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties

Please call: 01347 878 628 info@poppycaterers.co.uk

Willow Farm Produce Neil & Sally Fairweather

Producers of Seasonal Plants, Produce & Honey Christmas Wreaths made to order Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033

Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Stores 01347 878 331

opening times:

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am Find us on Facebook

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

Allison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion Made to Order

Brook House Farm, Terrington Tel: 01347 878 345 or 07786574359

Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats

at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 10.00 - 2.00

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

MORSE COACHES

&

TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com

admin@morsecoaches.com

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire

Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your

transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com

Tel: 01347 878 710

Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

Spanish (Talk)

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510 W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814





Pilates, Circuits **Swimming with Linzi**

info@linzifitness.co.uk

2 07583 936 246

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi



Hall Farm Boutique Luxury B&B Sally Hemingway

YO60 7TW

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard **2** 01347 878 386

> info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef



Nursery

Puddleducks

Award Winning

Children's

Open 7.30 - 6.00pm Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648 www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Mark Bentley

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

Painter & Decorator

Flacton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468144

Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING FURNITURE PAINTING

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates : Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD **Tel : 01904 654 523**

Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new
Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating,
New Boilers and Repairs
Registered Installer

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267

Paul Waddington Electrical Services

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician All domestic electrical work carried out 75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York

07917 450676 / 01904 769738 paul.waddington@talktalk.net

York Boilers Ltd Derek Precious

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer Office: 01904 490 421 or

Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

Approved COAL Merchant

J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs : Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley

теl: **01347 879056** or **07977 226 595**

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...
Still running off your Old Aerial System?....

We offer
Fully Insured professional service

Your property left clean and tidy
We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire
Drainage, drain repairs, ditching
landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesyork.com



Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories Driveways Repairs

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

Mob: 07850 783 842



BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs
New and Used Machine Sales

12 01653 618 810 07713349240 dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.00pm	Sewing Class	Village Hall
				7.30pm	Yoga	Village School
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall			
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

Additional Activities in July

Sun	1 st	from 10.30am	PTFA Scarecrow Trail – start from the School	
Tues	3 rd	12.30pm	Over 60's Luncheon Club in the Village Hall	
Wed	4 th	10.00am	Field Naturalists visit to Helmsley Walled Garden. Meet at The	
			Highwayman car park	
Thurs	5 th	9.30 – 11.30am	Health Visitor in the Village hall	
Fri	6 th	10.00 – 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park	
Sat	7 th	10.00 – 12.00	Jumblies Coffee Morning at Midway, Main Street in aid of	
			Alzheimer's Research	
Mon	9 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall	
Wed	11 th	7.30pm	Ladies Group Gardening for Wildlife in the Village Hall	
Thurs	19 th	9.30am	Gardening Club outing to Felixkirk, Mount St John. Meet at Village	
			Hall car park	
Fri	20 th	10.00 – 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park	
		7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall	
Thurs	26 th	9.30am	Village Ramble at Thornton le Dale. Meet in Village Hall car park	

Dates to Note

Daics	IO NOIE		
Aug	4 th & 5th	10.00 - 12.00	St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room in Farlington Village Hall
	10 th	6.00 – 9.00pm	Open Art Studios at Neslyn and Laburnam Cottage, West End
	11 th		Sheriff Hutton Village Show
	11 th & 12 th	10.00 - 12.00	St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room in Farlington Village Hall
		10.30 - 5.00	Open Art Studios at Neslyn and Laburnam Cottage, West End
	15 th		Ladies group trip to Tennants Auctions in Leyburn
	18 th - 19 th	10.30 - 5.00	Open Art Studios at Neslyn and Laburnam Cottage, West End
		10.00 – 12.00	St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room in Farlington Village Hall
	25 th - 27 th	10.00 - 1200	St Leonard's Pop-up Tea Room in Farlington Village Hall
Sept	22 nd		Playgroup 50 th Anniversary Coffee Morning
	25 th	7.30pm	History Group talk – A Tour of York
Oct	13 th		Murder Mystery Evening in the Village hall
Nov	5 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall
	10 th	·	World War I centenary display in the Village Hall

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> or call Richard & Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian & Lynne Shepherd (878310)

Items for the August Village News should reach the Editors by no later than July 18th